THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF BASKETBALL COACHES

OF THE UNITED STATES

SECRETARY-TREASURER
Storrs, Connecticut
January 26, 1940

OFFICERS AND BOARD OF DIRECTORS
B. T. GROVER, President
NAT. HOLMAN, First Vice-President
NELSON NORGREN, Second Vice-President
EVERETT DEAN, Third Vice-President
EDWARD J. HICKOX, Secretary-Treasurer
FRANK W. KEANEY, Editor

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

W. S. CHANDLER W. H. BROWNE MARSH DIEBOLD VAL. LENTZ

EDITOR OF BULLETIN
FRANK W. KEANEY, State College, Kingston, R. I.

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE

BLAIR GULLION, Cornell University, Chairman OSBORNE COWLES, Dartmouth College KARL J. LAWRENCE, Allegheny College WILLIAM LANGE, North Carolina University ELMER LAMPE, Georgia University D. C. MOFFETT, DePauw University LLOYD BRAZIL, Detroit University FRANK ROOT, Kansas State A. E. HAYLET, Doane College JACK GRAY, Texas University G. P. Dahlberg, Montana State H. A. Hobson, Oregon University

BASKETBALL RULES COMMITTEE
DON WHITE, Connecticut State, Chairman
FORREST C. ALLEN, Kansas University
SAM BARRY, Southern California
JOHN B. FRIEL, Washington State
E. A. KELLEHER, Forhdam University
GEORGE KEOGAN, Notre Dame University
WARD C. LAMBERT, Purdue University
JOHN LAWTHER, Pennsylvania State
DALE LASH, Wesleyan University
JOHN MAUER, Tennessee University
ROY M. MUNDORF, Georgia Tech.
GUS TEBELL, Virginia University

COACHING ETHICS COMMITTEE

C. B. Hoy, South Dakota University, Chairman
JAMES BAKER, South Dakota State
E. S. HICKEY, Creighton University
J. W. HUTTON, Hamline University
JOSEPH LAPCHICK, St. Johns University
ROLLIE F. WILLIAMS, Iowa University

JOHN TRUESDALE, Grinnell College

VISUAL INTERPRETATION COMMITTEE
NAT. HOLMAN, City College, N. Y., Chairman
W. H. Browne, Nebraska University
EVERETT DEAN, Stanford University
HAROLD E. FOSTER, Wisconsin University
CHUCK TAYLOR, Converse Rubber Co.

RESEARCH COMMITTEE

GEORGE EDWARDS, Missouri University, Chairman
H. C. Carlson, Pittsburgh University
EVERETT DEAN, Stanford University
BLAIR GULLION, Cornell University

HIGH SCHOOL COMMITTEE
CLIFFORD WELLS, Logansport High, Chairman
CORNEY COLLINS, Omaha South High
H. T. McCollough, Crawfordsville High
John Tracy, St. Ignatius High, Chicago

OFFICIALS COMMITTEE

FORREST COX, Colorado University, Chairman
W. J. FERGUSON, St. Josephs College, Pennsylvania
RAY OOSTING, Trinity College, Connecticut
E. L. ROMNEY, Utah State

CONVENTION COMMITTEE

FORREST C. ALLEN, Kansas University, Chairman
GEORGE EDWARDS, Missouri University
H. W. BROWNE, Nebraska University

CONVENTION DISPLAYS

E. A. KELLEHER, Fordham University, Chairman

TOURNAMENT AND OLYMPIC COMMITTEE

H. G. Olson, Ohio State University, Chairman

F. C. Allen, Kansas University

John W. Bunn, Stanford University

PRESS COMMITTEE

PAUL D. HINKLE, Butler University, Chairman

Mr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Now that the basketball season is half over, I believe it is time for each of us on the Rules Committee to evaluate the advantages or faults of the new rules. We should also study the possibility of changes or additions that might improve our game for the 1940-41 season,

As chairman of your committee, I am decidedly in favor of following the policy suggested by Mr. Clair Bee, our chairman last year. That is, to let the rules alone and try to develop and standardize the equipment and facilities of our great game.

You have probably noticed that the members of the Rules Committee were selected with the intention of having each section or conference of our entire group well represented. It is with this in mind that I am writing to you, asking that you take it upon yourself to ask questions and collect information that pertains to your particular group or section. You have only five more weeks to secure this information, so get busy.

Please forward to me all data collected so I might have it ready to present to our committee as a whole at our annual meeting in Kansas City.

In the last Basketball Bulletin, a number of suggestions were printed that are of grave importance. Please note them and get the reaction from your section.

With kindest personal regards and best wishes for your continued success, I am

Sincerely yours,

Don S. White, Chairman, Rules Committee

DSW:S